

Ms. Sachi De Souza Environmental Assessment Officer Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board PO BOX 938 YELLOWKNIFE NT X1A 2P1 VIA EMAIL

Dear Ms. De Souza:

Canadian Zinc Corporation, Prairie Creek All Season Road (EA1415-01)

The Government of the Northwest Territories has no comments on the Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board's February 2, 2016 letter regarding the proposed scope of work for the independent risk assessors.

Should you have any questions, please contact Lorraine Seale, Manager, Project Assessment Branch (<u>Lorraine Seale@gov.nt.ca</u>) or Véronique D'Amours-Gauthier, Project Assessment Analyst (Veronique Damours-Gauthier @gov.nt.ca).

Sincerely,

Darha Phillpot

A/ Director

Land Use and Sustainability